KINROSS GOLD CORPORATION

MANAGEMENT’S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS
For the three and six months ended June 30, 2022

new results from targets at the LP Fault zone.

To date, Kinross has drilled approximately 100,000 metres and is on track to complete 200,000 metres of exploration and infill drilling
in 2022 at the LP Fault zone. The 35,000-metre grade control drilling program has now been completed, confirming the Company’s
view of the high-grade core in the LP Fault zone. The program has improved Kinross’ understanding of the continuity and distribution
of the high grade intercepts in the LP Fault zone.

Baseline environmental surveys and local community socio-economic studies required for the permitting process are progressing well
and all key work packages have been awarded for scoping-level engineering work. Kinross continues to advance its comprehensive
local community outreach and engagement program, with a focus on the Wabauskang and Lac Seul First Nations, on whose traditional
territories the project is located. The Company is on schedule to commence a Great Bear pre-feasibility study in 2023.

Manh Choh

The Company announced that it is proceeding with development of the 70%-owned Manh Choh project in Alaska with the completion
of the project feasibility study (“FS”) ahead of schedule. The project is expected to increase Kinross’ production profile in Alaska by a
total of approximately 640,000 attributable gold equivalent ounces over the life of mine at lower costs. Including Manh Choh, the
Company expects to produce an average of approximately 400,000 attributable gold equivalent ounces per year from 2024 to 2027
from its Alaskan assets.

The early works program has begun at the project, with camp refurbishments and preparation for construction activities now
underway. The Company is also continuing its comprehensive community programs and prioritizing local economic benefits as it
develops the project. Permitting activities are advancing well, with major permit applications submitted in December 2021 and
regulatory reviews well underway. Production is expected to commence in the second half of 2024 with a mine plan that consists of
two small, open pits that will be mined concurrently over 4.5 years.

The FS outlines the plan to batch process high-grade Manh Choh ore at the Fort Knox mill, with grades expected to be approximately
8 g/t, or 10 times the current average mill grade at Fort Knox. The FS plan expects to lower Fort Knox’s average life of mine all-in
sustaining cost and increase cash flow. By utilizing existing infrastructure, the FS plan unlocks the project’s value and avoids the
construction of a mill or tailings facilities to reduce environmental disturbance at the project site.



